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  Gold Coast Branch    Thursday 5th September 2013 

Venue:  G06_3.41       Commenced 4:12 Concluded 6:15
Attendance:
Gabrielle Bert (Benowa SHS), Eve Blackwell, Brendan Boyle (Helensvale SHS),  Cathy Carroll (Somerset College), Anthony Chapman (Redland Bay SS), Kylie Day (Trinity Lutheran College), Jodie DeRoos (Coombabah SHS), Chris Dunn (St Hilda’s), Susie Fenton (Mt Tamborine SHS), Sharyn Fujie (William Duncan SS), Jo Fullerton (Canungra SS), Kim Hepworth (Clover Hill SS, Palm Beach SS), Ayako Iwasaki (St Andrews), Gareth Jones (Robina SHS ), Leigh Kirwan (Griffith Uni), Jackie Mikami (Park Lake/Oxenford SS), Lisa Moller (Benowa SHS), Rachel Lornie (Coomera SS), Tomoko Nakanishi (Arundel SS), Mariko Saito (Griffith Uni, St Brigid’s PS),   Michele Soulard (QAHS), Elisa Valade (AB Paterson),
Welcome By Leigh 
Apologies:  
Karen Trickey, Cathryn Bruton, Ros Fischer
President’s Report  
GC Branch membership is now 105 for 2013

MLTAQ Award for Exemplary Practice 2013:

Two members from the Gold Coast Branch have nominated for this award.

If you wish to attend this function, which will be held on October 12th at the refurbished Brisbane City Hall then you need to log onto the MLTAQ website and book a ticket. A group going from the Gold Coast Branch plan to travel together by train.  

Speech Contest media reports:

Two articles were published in the Gold Coast Bulletin reporting on the speech competition. 
There was also an article in The Australian Teacher Magazine Sept 2013
Leigh presented the Language Perfect World Championship winner’s cup to 

Benowa State High School.

At our meeting Michele won a Language Perfect gift voucher.
Web Masters Report
Anthony asked for feedback re the information for the speech competition.
Treasurer’s Report
No report due to Cathryn’s absence

The Gold Coast Branch has received a cheque for capitation.
Speech Contest
Leigh showed some photos from the day.
Catering costs for this year were down on last year’s costs. Last year we spent $3130 on Judges’ lunches this year using the vouchers we spent $1070. 
Gabrielle thanked all those who contributed on the day. 

Unused certificates are to be returned to Gabrielle.

Chris Dunn reported that some competitors were interrupted during the

delivery of their French speech. Chris also questioned the length of the French speeches.

General Business
Jackie Mikami reminded members that Sunday 8th is the Gold Coast Multi Cultural Festival.

Jackie also raised information on the ACARA site in particular the teaching of younger children languages.
Brendan Boyle promoted “Queensland Program for Japanese Education – Grant Opportunities for Japanese Teachers. 
Brendan talked about his experience in applying for and receiving similar grants.

He urged teachers to apply.

The Japanese Dance Group YOSAKOI Maito gave a performance and detailed what they could offer in terms of school visits to introduce Japanese dance and culture.

This energetic, loud and colourful performance would be a hit with any group.

For more information email gcyosaki@gmail.com

Professional Development:  Began 5:35 Concluded 6:10
Lisa Moller from Benowa SHS gave a short talk on ‘Technology Through the Ages’ 

Lisa has taught students from Year 1 to Year 12 this places her in a unique position to be able to reflect on the technology that she has found effective with different age groups. Lisa’s entertaining presentation displayed practical ideas that she has used. Lisa bookend her presentation with two quotes

“Technology is not going away and language teachers need to embrace its full potential to engage 21st century learners”. Joe Dale
“If we teach today as we taught yesterday we are robbing our children of their tomorrows.” John Dewey
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